
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 December 2021 
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Re: Year 11 Update and Christmas Master Class  
 
We would firstly like to thank parents/carers for their support in terms of the improvement in Year 
11 attendance. This year group has gone from the lowest to the second highest attendance in the 
school in the space of the past four weeks – a fantastic achievement!  
 
As you are aware, we introduced an extended school day back in April in order to support your 
child to catch-up on lost learning due to multiple lockdowns. We have, however, taken feedback 
from parents/carers and students and will be introducing a streamlined version after Christmas 
which will commence the week beginning Monday 10 January. All students will be welcome and 
encouraged to attend the extended school day, however, it will only be mandatory for specific 
students. At the request of students, there will also be remote learning which can be completed 
instead of the extended school day. This can be completed at home, where students can work at 
their own pace – more details to follow in the new year.  
 
As part of our commitment to our Year 11 students, we have arranged for a remote Christmas 

Master Class programme provided by a range of curriculum areas. We fully appreciate that 

students need a well-earned break, therefore participation is completely optional. In a bid to 

inspire and engage students to participate, we are also running a rewards programme to allow us 

to celebrate student’s commitment to their studies. 

For each completed task, students will gain one raffle ticket for the Christmas prize draw. The 

more tasks completed, the greater the chance of winning. Where students show exemplary 

efforts, staff can also issue extra raffle tickets. 

The prizes for the draw are shown within the table below. 

Prize Number Prize Description Prize Number Prize Description 

1 iPad 6 £25 Gift Card 

2 £50 Gift Card 7 £25 Gift Card 

3 £40 Gift Card 8 £20 Gift Card 

4 £40 Gift Card 9 £20 Gift Card 

5 £30 Gift Card 10 £20 Gift Card 

 

The programme offers a ‘Pick N Mix’ menu, where students can focus on consolidation in a subject 



 
 

 

area, or students can choose to access multiple subjects. We are not expecting students to 

complete all of the assignments and given it is the Christmas holidays, we would not be expecting 

students to spend more than 15 hours total on this.  

The optional ‘Pick N Mix’ menu will be circulated on Thursday 16 December.  

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

Mrs L Pond 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 

Mr P Storey 
Deputy Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 

 


